 Michigan Business Brokers Association - West

Minutes from February 8, 2011

Meeting called to order by Mark Andresky at 11:38am

Present –Bob Fuehr, John Meyering, Allan Reider, Larry Baumgart, Mark Andresky, Dan Butler, Ken Lucas

Minutes of January 11, 2010 were reviewed and approved.

Treasurer’s report – Bank balance reconciled at $3,321.52.

The Treasurer’s report was reviewed and approved.

$750 will be sent to the State organization this month to cover the State’s expenses.

It was discussed to have the payable date for the annual dues the same for each Chapter, the by-laws and the web site. It was moved and seconded to have the annual dues for the Chapter due on January 1 and payable by March 31.

Membership report 

There are currently 29 members on the roster for the MBBA West. We currently have about half of last year’s roster paid for 2011. There was discussion on the recruiting fee for new members. Questions arose whether payments should be made in cases where the initiation fee of $50 was waived. The policy States that recruiting fees will be paid only if there is an initiation fee of $50 also paid. However, there was some concern that the policy was not communicated to the membership clearly enough and that we should pay initiation fees to Mike Greengard and Jim Jilek for the two new individuals that they referred to the MBBA for membership. There was a motion that was seconded to pay both Mike Greengard and Jim Jilek in this instance. Mark Andresky stated that he would announce the clarification at the general meeting.

There was discussion regarding how much the MBBA would pay to members who sold sponsorships. West Chapter had originally planned on a 20% fee, but the State agreed upon a 10% fee. It was moved and seconded to change the West Chapter’s policy to conform to the State policy and pay a 10% fee.

Bob Fuehr presented two new applications for membership. One application was for Tim Carter and one application was for Jonathan Siebers. Both applicants were approved for membership.

Education report – 


John Meyering reviewed the current educational schedule.

Jeff Wright from Hennesey Capital will be presenting in February on factoring and asset based lending.

Tom Stolz, an environmental engineer will be presenting in March on the new environmental regulations.

There was discussion on future topics. Ideas included smart phones and social media.

Old Business --

Allan Reider presented an e-mail from Tom West at the Business Brokerage Press on discounts on some products. The prices presented were too high and no further action was taken on the subject.

Allan Reider presented an MBBA application for membership that will be added to the web site. 

There was some discussion on the make up of the State Board members that came from the West Chapter. It was decided that Mark Andresky should be on the State Board.

New Business – 

There was discussion on the distribution of the minutes. It was decided that the approved minutes would be put on the website for member only viewing. It was further agreed that a web version of the minutes would be sent to Tiffany by the secretary.

Mark Andresky brought up some new ideas for our marketing portion of the meeting. He asked people to think about the following three changes:

· To include a have/wants item where members could task about what needs they have and any wants they have regarding business transactions.

· To include a finance update each month to update members on trends or movements in business financing.

· To include discussion on best deals / worst deals so the membership could learn from each other about things that worked or did not work in the past.

Meeting adjourned at 12:30.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Baumgart, Secretary

